

## Chadsgrove School

Telephone: 01527 871511 Email: office@chadsgrove.worcs.sch.uk Website: www.chadsgroveschool.org.uk Meadow Road, Catshill, Bromsgrove, Worcs B61 0JL

Headteacher: **DEB RATTLEY**M.Ed. B.Ed. NPQEL

11th March 2020

Dear Parent Carer

We have today received information that a pupil has been in contact with someone who has travelled back from Italy and that person is now showing symptoms of Coronavirus and has been told to self-isolate, although a diagnosis has not been confirmed. The pupil from Chadsgrove is not showing any symptoms of Coronavirus but has been asked to remain at home for the next 14 days as a precautionary measure.

We have taken advice from Public Health England. Please see below:

"What to do if a case of COVID-19 (pupil, student or staff) is suspected in your childcare or education setting

If anyone has been in contact with a suspected case in a childcare or educational setting, no restrictions or special control measures are required while laboratory test results for COVID-19 are awaited. There is no need to close the setting or send other learners or staff home."

Following the above advice, School will not be closing until further guidance is received to the contrary.

Taking into account the vulnerability of our children at Chadsgrove, I felt it was my responsibility to inform you of this incident.

Yours sincerely

Deb Rattley Headteacher















